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January 24, 2025 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Docket # 2024 NOV 
 
Patrick Doherty 
Program Manager 
Compliance Assurance Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety  
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s Response to Notice of Violation – CAD_PC_CAC17_20240905_1356 
 
Dear Patrick Doherty: 
 
PacifiCorp provides the following response to the finding(s) identified in the “Notice of Violation 
CAD_PC_CAC17_20240905_1356” (Notice of Violation or NOV) issued by the Office of Energy 
Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) on December 24, 2024. On September 5, 2024, Energy 
Safety conducted an inspection of PacifiCorp’s WMP initiatives in the vicinity of Seiad Valley, 
California.  
 
Energy Safety found the following violation:  
 
Violation 1. Energy Safety observed that in implementing 2024 WMP initiative 8.1.2.1 - Line 
Rebuild Program - Covered Conductor Installation, PC failed to provide accurate data in reporting 
that covered conductor was installed on Pole ID 06246012.0121101, Grid Hardening ID 8236604a, 
at coordinates 41.8407836260049, -123.191359417292. 
 
PacifiCorp’s Response: 
 
In response to the NOV, PacifiCorp conducted a field inspection on January 2, 2025. PacifiCorp 
found that the pole in question was built as designed. One side of the pole has been completed and 
the other side of the pole will have covered conductor installed as part of a future work order. 
 
The contractor correctly completed the work associated with 8236604a.  The calls for covered 
conductor starting at Pole ID 06246012.012101. The reported miles completed for the period were 
counted from Pole ID 06246012.012101 and therefore do not require updating.  
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The attached 8236604a.kmz file which was provided with the Q1 2024 QDR incorrectly included 
the span between Pole ID 06246012.0121101 and 06246012.0121161 that runs across the road to 
the southwest. 
   
PacifiCorp appreciates the opportunity to provide this response to Energy Safety’s 
CAD_PC_CAC17_20240905_1356. Please refer any questions to Pooja Kishore, Regulatory 
Affairs Manager at 503-813-7314 or via email at pooja.kishore@pacificorp.com and 
californiadockets@pacificorp.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Josh Jones 
Vice President, Asset Management and Wildfire Strategy  
PacifiCorp  
1407 West North Temple, Suite 275 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
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